RUSH TOWNSHIP MINUTES

Rush Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, March 4, 2024 at 7:00 PM at the Township
Building in North Lewisburg. Present were Cinda K. Bailey, Ed Funderburgh and Andy Heath.

Cinda called the meeting to order and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes of the meeting held on February 19, 2024 were read aloud and approved as read.

The following receipts totaling $17,239.74 were reported:

08-2024 JOHN W. RUSSELL 600.00
09-2024 VERNON FUNERAL HOMES, INC. 500.00
10-2024 CHAMPAIGN COUNTY AUDITOR 13933.98
11-2024 SET N STONE 216.00
12-2024 SET N STONE 324.00
13-2024 VERNON FUNERAL HOMES, INC. 200.00
14-2024 AMERICA’S HOME PLACE, INC. 284.00
15-2024 PARK NATIONAL BANK 365.26
16-2024 STATE OF OHIO 66.50
17-2024 WALTER & LEWIS FUNERAL HOME 750.00

The following bills totaling $11,140.95 were presented for payment:

6512 NORTH LEWISBURG WATER & SEWER 65.00
6513 MEGACITY FIRE PROTECTION 55.00
6514 REPUBLIC SERVICES 177.96
6515 DUSTIN E FUNDERBURGH DBA 208.81
6516 CHAMPAIGN COUNTY ENGINEER 274.00
6517 LANTZ SALES COMPANY 56.72
6518 CHAMPAIGN COUNTY ENGINEER 3420.66
6519 AES OHIO 86.05
6520 AES OHIO 55.22
6521 LANTZ SALES COMPANY 1250.00
6522 CINDA K. BAILEY 622.44
6523 EDWARD D. FUNDERBURGH 910.02
6524 STEPHEN A. HEATH 910.02
6525 BRADLEY G. HERRON 123.81
6526 RANDY L. HUNT 1516.99

6527 KATHLEEN A. PACKMAN 1408.25



Ed moved to pay the bills, Andy seconded the motion. Allin favor. Fiscal officer instructed to issue
warrants for the same.

Correspondence was gone over.

Old Business:
Ed will look into getting a bid to fix the roof at the Woodstock Cemetery work building.

New Business:

Andy will get in contact with Karen Bailey, Champaign County Auditor, to get the tax numbers on the
solar project.

Andy made a motion to request that the County Auditor certify the total current tax valuation of Rush
Township and the dollar amount of revenue that will be generated by the renewal of the Cemetery Levy.
Ed seconded the motion. Roll call was taken. Allin favor. Motion passed.

Ed made a motion to accept the 2024 permanent appropriations as presented by the fiscal officer. Andy
seconded the motion. Roll call was taken. All in favor. Motion passed.

The Trustees asked Randy Hunt to get some estimates to tear down some trees on the old side of Maple
Grove Cemetery.

Due to a scheduled surgery at the end of April and an eight weeks’ recovery time, LeRoy Corbin may not
be able to begin his seasonal position at the cemeteries this spring. The Trustees may be looking into
hiring a temporary person to do the weed eating until LeRoy can resume his normal activities.

Ed will look into the date of the Triad Community Service Day. The Township could possibly get a Broup
of students together to help with ra king at the cemetery.

The next township meeting will be held on Monday, March 18, 2024 at 7:00 PM.

Being no further business, Andy made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ed.

Respectfully Submitted,
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